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Board of Directors Meeting
WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 21, 2005(CL&P mIDDLETOWN area work center, middletown, CT)

seminar/Meeting Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am following the seminar presentation.  In attendance were: BoD members John Rie, Winston Brown, (Rose Coggeshall-via telecom) and Elsa Payne.  Absent were: Paul Simonetta, Sue Katz, John Murray, and Matt Twerdy.  General membership attendants:  Nick Zackeo and Stuart Manley.
Agenda Items

1. Approval of date Meeting Minutes:  Approved without revision.  Attendance was very light with only four board members.  Prior to the start of the formal meeting Patrick McCormick, Director of Health at the UNCAS Health District, gave a talk on Emergency Response in Connecticut.  A copy of the power-point presentation will be distributed to those in attendance for CHMM continuing maintenance points (CMP’s). 
2. Officer’s reports:
· President:  Elsa Payne began discussing the issue of future BoD member selection.  Rose was asked if she had anyone in mind.  Rose responded that there were no nominations at this time.  However it was mentioned that Dominick has been making phone calls to get nominees for the V.P, and Treasurer open vacancies.
· Vice President:  John Rie commented that about 94% of all LEP remediation verification is being audited by the DEP.  He also mentioned that no reduction in the DEP action to audit LEP verifications is expected in the near future.

3. Committee Reports
· Website Committee: Answers to question on work being done on the new website suggested that Paul Simonetta is still the point of contact, and the status of the new website is still a work in progress.   
· Government Affairs:  Nick Zackeo reported on the report planned to go out to Mike Carter of the CTDEP.  An e-mail will be forthcoming.  Elsa discussed follow-up report from the DEP in regards to the CHMM qualifications to inspect UST’s.  It was mentioned that ACHMM national should have database materials on CHMM qualifications which includes member expertise and experience. The DEP will be considering CHMM review along with that of the Licensed Professional Engineers when new General Permits are issued.  One such consideration is the third party inspection for underground Storage Tanks (UST’s).
· Elsa suggested that surveys be sent out to the members to obtain information on members experience and expertise.  This task was assigned to Dominick to follow up on. And although Nick’s plate is quite full right now he gladly accepts.  Way to go Nick!
· National Conference: John Murray, Sue Katz, and Elsa Payne will be attending the National Conference.
4. Education Program:

· None noted.
5. Other Business:
CHMM Leadership Workshop:  The New England Chapter of the ACHMM is looking to host the CHMM Leadership Workshop and will be looking to the CTACHMM for support.  I supposed that Elsa will be sending out a letter about this in the near future.  I don’t have a date posted.
Rose Coggeshall will be working on the dinner meeting planned for December at the Yankee Silversmith.  A DEP speaker is being planned for the upcoming meeting.
It was noted that Mat Twerdy had left Fuss & O’Neil for another position.  I hope I captured everything discussed.  
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 am
Submitted by:
Winston Brown, CHMM


Secretary, CTACHMM
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